
 
 

 

 
 
 
June 21, 2021 
 
 
Dear UofA Community, 
 
As president of the University of Arkansas System for the past 10 years, I have seen many of our 
institutions go through changes in leadership. Throughout each of them, one thing has remained 
constant – the resiliency of our students, faculty and staff to continue their important work toward our 
mission of excellence in education, research and service to the people of Arkansas. While I know the 
decision by Chancellor Steinmetz to resign from his position last week came as a surprise to many, 
the University of Arkansas remains in a strong position and is prepared for a bright future. 
 
I am committed to working with the Board of Trustees, the campus community and all supporters of 
the university in pursuing a path to finding the next chancellor of the University of Arkansas. I will 
take some time to visit with university stakeholders to identify the best person to lead the campus 
through the next academic year and beyond. In the meantime, I have asked Bill Kincaid, managing 
associate general counsel, to serve as acting chancellor of the institution for the next few weeks. Bill 
has been a part of the senior leadership team of the campus and an essential member of our Office of 
General Counsel for more than 20 years. I am confident in Bill’s ability to work with the leadership 
team and senior staff to ensure the campus operates at its best during this period. He will have the full 
support of the UA System in executing his duties as acting chancellor.  
 
While times of change can be unsettling, I challenge us all to view this transition as an opportunity to 
maximize the potential of our flagship campus to reach new heights as the state’s leading research 
university. As we emerge from the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic and identify a new 
chancellor, we have a unique chance to build an even better university to serve our students and this 
state for years to come. From the stellar academic work of our students in the classroom and the vital 
scholarship conducted by our faculty, to the truly outstanding performance of our men’s and women’s 
athletics teams during the last year, we have much to be proud of as we approach this transition. 
 
I want to thank each of you for being Razorbacks and for doing your part to make the University of 
Arkansas a truly special place. I look forward to hearing more from you in the weeks ahead. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Donald R. Bobbitt, Ph.D. 
President 
Charles E. Scharlau Presidential Leadership Chair 
 
 


